HOW WE GOT HERE
By Jim Ed Summers, CRPS®, CFP®

Investors are well aware of the difficult markets we’ve experienced so far in the year 2022. The
difficulties aren’t just in stocks but have spread to bonds and international markets. When
years like this occur it can be helpful to look at how we got to this instance and focus on some
other helpful thoughts in looking to the future. First, how we got here. Do you remember that
long decades plus low interest rate environment that was in place? And, inflation was very low.
Times of uncertainty and strong periods of growth kept interest rates (both fixed earnings rates
and interest costs) low for some time. Then, a thing called the pandemic struck globally and
you’ll recall large injections of payments and money was added to the economy thru
unemployment benefits and government direct payments to consumers, businesses and
institutions. Through this the forgotten Inflation effect became an issue. We all recall the
heavy demand of things like vehicles, goods/services, home improvement steps and the next
thing we knew “stuff” was higher priced. The Federal Reserve has taken aggressive steps to try
and lower inflation by raising interest rates. Many analysts say the Fed was late in raising rates,
which may be true, but if rates were raised earlier it would have been during the pandemic,
which if you’ll remember all financial tools were at play to support the economy —and it didn’t
happen until this year — a year I've labeled a “transition year”. To improve markets and
economies, inflation needs to moderate. When that happens more companies and consumers
will feel better about earnings and confidence in the economy. Now it’s time to consider long
term thoughts: Since 1928, markets have had positive returns 73% of the time while 27% of the
time markets have been negative. That translates to the longer you hold stocks, the better the
chance returns will be positive. Some research we view shows some reduction in inflation
possible through the following: lower commodity prices, supply chain issues normalizing,
fading pandemic effects and the strong dollar. Also, shipping costs appear to be lower. This a
brief discussion of how we got here and it’s our utmost goal to guide you along the path of long
term planning and staying focused on your long term objectives.
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